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Dear Redacted 

Thank you for your email of 15 August 2014 where you requested 
the following information: 
 

- “How many times have Ministers in your department, or 
staff from your department on those Ministers’ behalf, 
applied to Google or other search engines to have links 
removed from searches under the ‘right to be forgotten’ 
following the EU ruling earlier this year?  

- Please break this figure down by minister.  
- Please detail the web pages run by your department which 

have been served a notice by Google that they will not be 
appearing in certain search results as a result of the right to 
be forgotten.  

- How many person-hours have been spent by your staff 
dealing with the ‘right to be forgotten’ (e.g. writing to or 
liaising with Google about removal requests) “. 
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Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act'), you have the right to:  
 

 know whether we hold the information you require 

 be provided with that information (subject to any exemptions under the Act which 
may apply). 

 
To the extent that the “Right to be Forgotten” ruling provides that Individuals (in any 
capacity “official” or otherwise) have the right - under certain conditions - to ask search 
engines to remove links with personal information about them where the information is 
inaccurate, inadequate, irrelevant or excessive for the purposes of the data processing, the 
department holds no “official” information pursuant to your request.  

 
Appeals Procedure 

 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an 
internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the 
date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be sent to the 
Information Rights Unit at: 

 
Information Rights Unit 



 
Department for Business, Innovation & Skills 
1 Victoria Street 
London 
SW1H 0ET 
E-mail: foi.requests@bis.gsi.gov.uk  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 

 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
DECC Private Office Group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


